
MINUTES OF MEETING OF  
TYRONE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

ADAMS COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA 
May 5, 2021 

 
 

The Board of Supervisors Meeting for Wednesday, May 5, 2021 was conducted telephonically. 
 
Members Present:  Chairman Russ Raub, Supervisor Dean Wonders, Assistant Secretary Sydney McFadden 
Others in Attendance: David Richwine, Dan Diviney 
Call to Order:  Raub called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM. 
 
Approval of Board of Supervisors Meeting Minutes:   
Raub made a motion to approve the minutes for the April 21, 2021 Board of Supervisors meeting.   Wonders seconded the 
motion.   A vote was taken and the motion carried unanimously. 
 
Approval and Payment of Accounts Payable Invoices:  
Wonders made a motion to approve payment of the Accounts Payable Invoices.  Raub seconded the motion.    A vote was 
taken and the motion carried unanimously.   
 
Public Comments on Board of Supervisors Meeting Agenda:  None 
 
Organizational Announcements:  None 
 
Old Business:   None 
 
New Business:  
 
Employment Applicant: 
Wonders made a motion to extend a 90-day probationary employment offer to Mr. David Nelson as a Township Road Crew 
Member.  Raub seconded the motion.  A vote was taken and the motion carried unanimously.  
 
Emergency Response Plan for WWTF: 
Raub made a motion to task the Township Engineer with preparing an Emergency Response Plan for the Wastewater 
Treatment Facility and that after the Board has reviewed and adopted the plan, it submits a copy of the completed plan to 
the Northern Adams Regional Emergency Management Agency.  Wonders seconded the motion.  A vote was taken and the 
motion carried unanimously.  
 
Meetings: 
Tyrone Township Planning Commission Meeting May 13, 2021 at 7:00 PM at Heidlersburg Area Civic Association Fire 
Department, 2720 Heidlersburg Road, Gettysburg 
Tyrone Township Board of Supervisors Meeting May 19, 2021 at 6:00 PM Telephonically 
 
Public Participation: 

• Raub reiterated to Mr. Richwine that mylars for plans are no longer required by the Adams County Office of 
Planning and Development; instead, plans are mostly filed electronically, eliminating the need for mylar.  Mr. 
Richwine responded that this is good to know.  

• Mr. Richwine explained that he looked in the Township’s Subdivision and Land Development Ordinance (SALDO) 
to see if the Township lists mylar as a requirement for plans, and was unable to find this requirement in there. 
Raub clarified that mylar for plans is not a requirement listed in the Township’s SALDO.  

 



Adjournment:    
Wonders made a motion to adjourn at 6:17 PM and Raub seconded the motion.   A vote was taken and the motion carried 
unanimously.  
 
 
 
 


